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July 30th, 2015 
 
 
RE:  Neighborhood Meeting for Proposed SunPower Solar Project 

 
Dear Property Owner: 
 
SunPower Corporation, Systems (SunPower) is planning annexation of property into the 
Town of Florence to develop an approximately 282 acre site for a solar project. In 
addition, the project will require a Minor General Plan Amendment to the Town’s 2020 
General Plan Land Use Map to change the land use designation on approximately 9 
acres located along the subject site’s Diversion Dam Road frontage from Open Space 
(OS) to Employment/Light Industrial (E/LI) and a Zone Change from initial comparable 
zoning, Single-Residential Ranchette (R1-R), to Planned Unit Development (PUD) 
zoning to develop a Photovoltaic solar facility on approximately 282 acres of land.  
 
The site is roughly bounded by Bonnybrooke Road on the north, Padilla Road on the 
west, North Quail Run on the east, and East Diversion Dam Road on the south. 
Development of the site would include the construction of a solar photovoltaic facility of 
approximately 50 megawatts that includes interconnection facilities and an operations 
and maintenance building. The project will include an onsite project substation which will 
interconnect to a new SRP-owned interconnection facility also onsite. The proposed 
project is located on private land that is currently used for agriculture.  
 
SunPower is hosting a neighborhood meeting to provide more information about the 
project and to give members of the public an opportunity to ask questions and provide 
comments about the project.  The notification list of affected property owners is derived 
from current records of the Pinal County Assessor's Office. As those records are not 
always current, please feel free to notify your neighbors of this meeting date so all may 
have the opportunity to participate. Meeting information is as follows: 
 

Thursday, August 20, 2015 

4 p.m. 
The Holiday Inn & Suites  

240 W. Highway 287, Florence, Arizona 85132 
 

If you are unable to attend the meeting but would like to make a comment or ask 
questions, please contact SunPower before August 24, 2015 care of: 
 
Michael LaBianca, Project Manager 
Email: 
michael.labianca@hdrinc.com  
Phone: 602.778.7334 
 

HDR, Inc. 
3200 E. Camelback Road, Suite 350, Phoenix, 
Arizona 85018 
Fax: 602.522.7707 
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Project Location 
 

 

 

Thank you in advance for your participation. 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Robbie Horwitz 
SunPower Corporation Systems 
Director, Development 
 
c:  Drew Gibbons, SunPower Corp. 

Michael LaBianca, HDR, Inc. 
 


